


I am confident that the graduates of the UWA Podiatric Surgeons program have sufficient academic and clinical 

exposure to meet the professional needs of the profession. 

I remain firmly of the opinion that Podiatric Surgery as a craft group needs to work hard to find its place in the 

health care sector.  Having a very well defined scope of practice is of paramount importance. The potential to 

drift from an agreed for practice is where I feel much of the criticism for this craft group is found. 

I am fervently aware of the potential conflict between two major bodies – the UWA program and the 

Australasian College of Podiatric Surgeons. I have been involved twice in lengthy discussions relating to the 

potential to bring the two groups together. I remain firmly of the belief that the future of Podiatric Surgery will be 

far more likely to be guaranteed should the two groups find a way to come together in a mutually agreeable 

fashion. 

Yours sincerely, 

Professor Jeffrey M Hamdorf AM 
Director, CTEC 
Head of the Discipline of Surgery 
Medical School 
The University of Western Australia 




